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South Africa
Statement by the Republic of Poland

Geneva, 16 November 2022
Mr / Ms President,
Poland thanks South Africa for its national report and its participation in the fourth UPR cycle. 
We recommend that South Africa take urgent legislative and institutional measures to improve access to human rights to :
· drinking water and sanitation and  adequate standard of living, especially by those in most vulnerable situations: children, older persons, persons with disabilities and those living in rural areas and water-scarce regions

· establish a nationwide social protection scheme inclusive of all persons with disabilities to ensure protection of those persons’ human rights and to eliminate all forms of the disability discrimination
We highly value the fact that under South African Constitution “everyone has the right to have access to sufficient food and water” as well as to “adequate housing”. 
We also commend South Africa’s continued efforts on addressing the challenge of poverty and inequality through legislative measures and policy programmes. 
We acknowledge South Africa’s prioritizing the national housing policy as well as allocating land, inter alia, to persons with disabilities, under Proactive Land Acquisition Strategy.
However, we are deeply concerned to learn about:

· high incidence of  “food insecurity and malnutrition, particularly among children”

· schools with “limited or no access to water, sanitation facilities and electricity”
· the need for a “progressive realization” of everyone’s right to adequate housing through the state’s “reasonable legislative and other measures”, although, as you write: “the housing backlog continues to grow”
· reported violence against persons with disabilities, the lack of legislation on accessibility and on inclusive education, lack of resources for reasonable accommodation. 

Thank you.
